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CHAIR VICTORINO: . . .(gavel). . . The meeting of the Policy and Intergovernmental Affairs
Committee for February 10, 2016 will come to order. It's about six minutes after 9:00.
I apologize for the little delay; however, we had some important housekeeping items to
get ready. So at this time, I'd like to remind everyone to please turn off their cell
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phones. I better check my own too. As Mr. Couch says, if your phone goes off, you're
buying lunch. He's paying but you're buying lunch. Thank you, Mr. Couch. I am the
Chair of this Committee, Michael Victorino. I would like to introduce the Members
that are present at this time. From South Maui, the Vice-Chair of the Committee
Don Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Good morning, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. From East Maui Mr. Robert Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. And from Upcountry our lovely young lady, Ms. Gladys
Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good morning, Chair. Looks like -CHAIR VICTORINO: And looks...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --the frog got you too.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I'm sorry?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Looks like the frog got you too.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, the frog got me, you know, and Ill do my best. And if I need to I
will call a recess and have Mr. Couch stand in if it becomes a real problem, yeah. By
the way, you look very, very elegant in your pink.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Oh, thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Pink becomes you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Now that I've schmoozed that one real good, then we go to the other
young lady from the island of Molokai, Ms. Stacy Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And you look wonderful in beige also.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Oh, thank you. Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I'm not losing anything. All right. We want to start this meeting in a
happy note, because as we proceed sometimes we may not stay on that same tone.
Excused at this time is the Vice-Chair of the Council Don Guzman, he's excused for
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the day. I saw Mr. White come in, hell join us a little bit later. I am hoping that
Mr. Hokama will join us a little bit later also, and Elle Cochran. Oh, talking about
Mr. White, boom, he appears. Thank you, Chair White, for attending this morning.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. All right, today we don't have our steadfast
Mike Molina. Tonight...today we have Mr. John Buck, Executive Assistant from the
Mayor's Office sitting in. Thank you, Mr. Buck, for being here.
MR. BUCK: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And then also we have Jennifer Oana sitting in for Mr. Kushi at this
time. Thank you, Jennifer, for being here.
MS. OANA: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And then our invaluable Staff, Kim Willenbrink, our Legislative Analyst.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And Tammy Frias, our Committee Secretary.
MS. FRIAS: Good morning.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. Now well check with our...is the phone working this
morning?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, sir.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, here we go. Let's check with our District Offices to make sure
they're connected. Hana Office, Dawn Lono, Dawn, are you there?
MS. LONO: Yes, good morning, Chair. This is Dawn Lono at the Hana Office.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning, Dawn. Denise Fernandez from Lanai Office, Denise, are
you there?
MS. FERNANDEZ: Good morning, Chair. This is Denise Fernandez on Lanai.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. And our young lady from Molokai, Ms. Ella Alcon. Ella, are
you there?
MS. ALCON: Good morning, Chair. This is Ella Alcon on Molokai.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good, good. And I'm glad everyone's here. This morning we have a
pretty hefty agenda and we've scheduled for a full day if necessary. I'm hoping that we
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can get most of it done prior to lunchtime, but we will see where we're at that point in
time. I will complete unless asked to defer any member, and there have been some
requests and I'll go over 'em. I will want to try to get a yea or nay on these
applications. You know time, it's time sensitive because the next meeting will be
February 29th, then barn we go into March and I think we have maybe two meetings at
the most, unless I schedule a special meeting, and then we get into budget. So it's
very, very important. So I would ask everyone to please pay close attention. In your
binders, there's applications for all of the nominees so you can...I hope you've had
time to review all of them and taken a moment to understand and get a little
background on these individuals. Also, I'd like to say upfront I want to thank all of
these nominees for putting themselves out. You know it's not an easy task to go out
and say yes, I want to help this community and then have to go in front of a group of
people and then be questioned about different issues. I would ask you all to
remember this and this only, this is not about personalities or personal issues, this is
really about their capabilities and their willingness to serve. If there's a question
about their background or something that may conflict, then I will not hesitate to
bring it forward and bring it as public discussion, but I'd like to try to keep this, you
know, flowing as easily as possible. Okay, so with that being said, I would...except for
the...and then let me say this. Well start with public testimony at this time, and then
we will go into a whole list of items. But let me start with except for nominees for the
Kula Ag Park Committee, Maui Redevelopment Agency, and the Urban Design Review
Board which have no, I repeat no time limit for the Council to approve or disapprove,
the nominees must be approved as I mentioned earlier, by this Council by March 28th.
That is the drop-dead date. Or if not approved then they'll be deemed...or disapproved
I should say, they will be deemed approved. So I would like to begin with public
testimony. Some of the nominees are here, if you'd like to sign up to testify, that's
fine. If you'd like to wait till later when your name is brought up, that's fine also.

MS. WILLENBRINK: Chair, would you like me to read that?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah. And so if you would allow just so that I can save my voice I will
let Ms. Willenbrink read about the public testimony. Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Thank you, Chair. Testimony will be limited to the items on our agenda
today. If you wish to testify, please sign up at the desk located in the 8th floor lobby or
at one of the District Offices listed on the agenda. Pursuant to Rule 17(B) of the Rules
of the Council, for today's meeting, testimony will be limited to three minutes. At two
and a half minutes, the light will turn yellow, and at three minutes the light will blink
red. If you are still talking at the three-minute time limit, the Chair will kindly ask
you to stop. When testifying, please state your name and who you are representing.
We have established a connection to the District Offices and to be fair, we will rotate
through each of the sites.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Ms. Willenbrink. At this time do we have any testifiers in
the gallery?
MS. WILLENBRINK: No, sir.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: None, okay. Why don't you check...I'll check with the District Offices.
Hana, do you have anyone wanting to testify?
MS. LONO: The Hana Office has no one waiting to testify, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Lanai, Denise, is there anyone wishing to testify?
MS. FERNANDEZ: There is no one waiting to testify at the Lanai Office.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mahalo. And, Ella, is there anyone wishing to testify at the Molokai
Office?
MS. ALCON: There's no one here on Molokai waiting to testify.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mahalo. And I'm going to give one more chance to anyone in the gallery
wishing to testify. Seeing no one rushing to the podium, with no objections, Members,
I would like to close public testimony today.
COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you very much.

ITEM PIA-2(21): NOMINATIONS TO BOARDS, COMMITTEES, AND COMMISSIONS
(VARIOUS) (CC 15-5)
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, now, Ms. Willenbrink, will you start on this area?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Would you like me to -CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, please.
MS. WILLENBRINK: --read all through this for you?
CHAIR VICTORINO: I'm saving myself.
MS. WILLENBRINK: That's just fme, Chair. Mr. Buck, before we get started, the Chair
would like to recommend how we move forward today. Firstly, at the request of
Corporation Counsel, we have reverted to the ABC way of voting as in the past but
only for this mass nomination. Do note however that instead of one long cumbersome
list, the nominations have been separated by board. In the future, we will revert back
to the new resolution style. The Chair had hoped to get through all of the nominations
today; however, a few things carne to his attention last week and on Monday, and
please, he wanted to apologize, he understood that his phone service was not working
correctly until he was already almost back home. He spoke to Ms. Crivello while off
island and she requested more time to research some of those nominees from Molokai
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so she can make a more informed decision. Ms. Crivello, the Chair would like to ask
for you to specify for the record who you would like for him to request to attend the
PIA meeting of February 29th.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Crivello, please.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you. I'm not sure if it's necessary for us to actually
have their presence or interactive by interactive telephone, but for now
Rob Stephenson from the Planning, Molokai Planning Commission. For the Maui
County Public Safety and Fire Commission, Travis Tancayo. And for the Maui County
Police Commission, Mr. Eugene Santiago.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Thank you, Ms. Crivello.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Members, with no objections, the Chair would like to defer these three
individuals to the February 29, 2016 meeting. Any objections?
COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS (excused: EC, DSG, RH).
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, so please note that.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Chair, for clarification, Corp. Counsel has suggested that we take each
board, so I would suggest that you defer each of those three boards until the 29th.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well okay. So if I'm correct, Corporation Counsel, Jennifer, you are
requesting or Corporation Counsel is requesting that like in the case of...I'm looking
right now, I apologize. For Public and Fire...Fire and Public Safety Commission we
have two nominees, so now you're asking for both when one's on Maui and one's on
Molokai. You want the whole board deferred?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Corporation Counsel has suggested that that might be a cleaner way -CHAIR VICTORINO: Well okay, let me -MS. WILLENBRINK: --to take it up.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --ask Corporation Counsel please.
MS. OANA: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Corporation Counsel?
MS. OANA: Yes, Chair, that's my office's recommendation.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Okay. All right. So okay, then as I get to those particular boards
and commissions, I will then request that entire group in that resolution be deferred
until the 29th. No objections?
COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Just so that we're clear on that. I'm sorry for the confusion.
was told something else yesterday so I'm sorry. Okay, Ms. Willenbrink, continue.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes. Ms. Crivello, would video conferencing work for you?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I think interactive is fine.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Whatever works for the setup.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Since we're deferring these people, I would like to give them an
opportunity and ourselves to at least have some chance to speak to them, and if
there's any concerns by any of us.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: That's okay?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. All right, go ahead, Ms. Willenbrink.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Okay. So we'll take up the nominations on those boards on the 29th.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Let me just turn the -CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, now moving along.
MS. WILLENBRINK: --page here if I can. In addition, it was brought to the Chair's attention
earlier this week, that several other Members did make requests but they were after
the deadline that was posted.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Also I'd like to mention if I may, Ms. Willenbrink, I don't mean to
interrupt but -MS. WILLENBRINK: That's okay.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: --they did not...also there was not even four requests, most of them
were just two, and that has been our rule for this term, four or more Councilmembers
request it, we would have that individual called in. But we only...most of them were
just two. I think except for the Molokai Planning Commission which had three,
everybody else was just two. So go ahead, Ms. Willenbrink.
MS. WILLENBRINK: That is correct, Chair. The Chair would also like to note that he did
look at the applications of those members being nominated to the Planning
Commissions, the Liquor Adjudication Board, the Liquor Control Commission, the
Police Commission, the Public Works Commission, and the Fire and Public Safety
Commission on Friday before he left on his trip. At that time, he felt comfortable with
each of those nominees. And then he would like to say as we go through the list, if
there is someone whose attendance you would like to request, please state it on the
record, and if four Members agree, the Staff will make that request for their
attendance on the 29th.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Are we clear on the steps that we have taken to this point?
Thank you, Committee. Mr. Carroll, you have a question? I see a little confusion so I
don't want you to be confused. Go ahead, Mr. Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: All those that just went over, all of those names...
CHAIR VICTORINO: That we deferred.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: All...yeah, all the ones that we...that's all going to be
deferred?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Till the 29th meeting, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Oh, okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: So that was the Hana Advisory Council [sic] to the Planning
Commission?
CHAIR VICTORINO: No, no. It was Molokai Planning, Fire and Safety, and Police.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Oh, okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Sorry about the confusion. All right. So at this time, we will start, if
you will turn to the application for the first board listed as Affirmative Action Advisory
Council. Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes. The Committee is in receipt of correspondence dated January 28th,
from the Mayor, transmitting a proposed resolution entitled Appointment of a Member
to the Affirmative Action Advisory Council for the County of Maui, along with the
completed application for the nominee. The purpose of the proposed resolution is to
approve or disapprove the Mayor's nomination of Barbara Potopowitz which is a
reappointment to the Affirmative Action Advisory Council for a term beginning on
April 1, 2016 and expiring on March 31, 2012 [sic]. I believe the Chair would like to
note that Ms. Potopowitz was just recently last year appointed and this is her
reappointment.
CHAIR VICTORINO: The date that she was appointed by us was August 21, 2015, and she
took--I forget--someone's place. Ms. Willenbrink, who's the, Barbara took whose?
Linda [sic]. ..I cannot remember. I'm sorry, I apologize.
MS. WILLENBRINK: That may have been replacing Linda Nava [sic].
CHAIR VICTORINO: No, not Nava, wasn't the last name. feta [sic] or something, I...well
anyhow, she's replacing someone that had resigned. Okay. So, Mr. Buck, do you
have any comments on the reappointment of Barbara?
MR. BUCK: Yes, Chair. We're recommending the reappointment of Barbara for her
experience that's she had with affirmative action. She was, she worked with the
Connecticut State Legislature many years ago, and she was tasked with monitoring
affirmative action plans, has served on a statewide affirmative action committee, and
she has spoken to many of their statewide meetings regarding affirmative action.
She's quite active in the community doing volunteer work, and then she stated on her
application that affirmative action is a passion for her and she would like to serve to
benefit the citizens of Maui County.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any specific questions on this reappointment? Seeing
none, Ms. Willenbrink, will you make my recommendation please?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, Chair. And Staff has just informed me that I said her expiration
was 2012, that's certainly incorrect, it's 2021.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Twenty-one. You inverted the number, sorry.
MS. WILLENBRINK: If there is no further discussion, Members, the Chair would entertain a
motion to approve the nomination of Barbara Potopowitz to the Affirmative Action
Advisory Council for a term expiring March 31, 2021.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Couch?
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Chair, I move to adopt the resolution entitled Appointment of a
Member to the Affirmative Action Advisory Council of the County of Maui by moving
Barbara Potopowitz's name to Exhibit "B."
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Second.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I'll give this one to Mr. Carroll, Mr. White -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: That's fine.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --and then well.. .doesn't make a difference. I have a motion by
Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Carroll. Any further discussion? Seeing none, all those
in favor, signify by saying "aye."
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed? Let the record show six "ayes," no "noes," and three excused,
Member Cochran, Member Hokama, and Member Guzman.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Carroll, Crivello, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Cochran, Guzman, and Hokama.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution approving the
nomination.

CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh yes, Mr. White? I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Can we have a, just a brief recess please?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Go ahead. Quick recess subject to the call of the Chair. . . .(gavel). . .
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RECESS: 9:24 a.m.
RECONVENE: 9:25 a.m.
We will reconvene the meeting of the Policy and
CHAIR VICTORINO:
.(gavel). .
Intergovernmental Affairs Committee. Ms. Willenbrink, let us go on to the next
nomination.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, Chair. The Committee is in receipt of correspondence dated
January 28, from the Mayor, transmitting a proposed resolution entitled Appointment
of Members to the Board of Ethics for the County of Maui, along with completed
applications for the nominees. The purpose of the proposed resolution is to approve or
disapprove the Mayor's nominations of Rachel Phillips and Allen Souza to the Board of
Ethics for terms beginning on April 1, 2016 and expiring on March 31, 2021.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Let me take a quick recess please. . . .(gavel). . .
RECESS: 9:26 a.m.
RECONVENE: 9:26 a.m.
CHAIR VICTORINO: . . .(gauel). . . This meeting will reconvene. Sorry about that. Go ahead,
Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes. Mr. Buck.
CHAIR VICTORINO: John, will you go ahead please?
MR. BUCK: All right. Rachel Phillips is a Kula resident and is a real estate broker. She has
a willingness to serve on the board. She has previously served on the Board of
Variances and Appeals. Allen Souza is retired. He has...he would like to continue
serving on and contributing to Maui County, and he has served previously on the Fire
and Public Safety Commission. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Questions for Mr. Buck for either nominee? Let me state
then if there's no comments, I know Mr. Souza very well. I think he brings a lot of
institutional knowledge to this Commission. You know he worked for the County and
the Fire Department and also in the State so he has a good background. I think hell
be a big contributor. And Ms. Phillips I've known her for a long time. And also I
believe she will be a big asset to, at this Commission. So I highly recommend those
two people as far as their appointments. Any other discussion? Seeing none, I'd like
to make my recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Recommendation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Willenbrink?
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MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes. If there's no further discussion, the Chair will entertain a motion
to approve the nominations of Rachel Phillips and Allen Souza to the Board of Ethics
for a term beginning on April 1, 2016 and expiring on March 31, 2021.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And do you have to say move to "B?" 'Cause I know he's saying that.
Move to?
MS. WILLENBRINK: I can. We don't have to, but anyone can.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. All right.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Chair, I disagree with that. It's, the resolution before us has no
names on B or C so we have to say what side they have to be.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. So from this point forward...
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: I will, I can do that.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well but from this point forward, Ms. Willenbrink, if we're affirmative,
put it in -MS. WILLENBRINK: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --"B" and that we will not have a challenge. So -MS. WILLENBRINK: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --make that correction please.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: You're ready?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Willenbrink, say...
MS. WILLENBRINK: Oh, I was gonna let him say it so I would -CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, go ahead, go ahead.
MS. WILLENBRINK: --know what to say next time.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, go ahead.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Chair, I move to approve...adopt the resolution entitled
Appointment of Members to the Board of Ethics for the County of Maui, by moving the
name...and moving the name of Rachel Phillips and Allen Souza to Exhibit "B."
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COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Seconded by Mr. Carroll. Any further discussion? Seeing none, all
those in favor, signify by saying "aye."
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed? Let the record show six "ayes," and again for the last time, Ill
name the three that are excused until...and if they show up, Elle Cochran, Riki
Hokama, and Don Guzman.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Balsa, Carroll, Crivello, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Cochran, Guzman, and Hokama.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution approving the
nominations.

CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, moving right along. Next one.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Couch.
MS. WILLENBRINK: The Committee is in receipt of correspondence dated January 28, 2016,
from the Mayor, transmitting a proposed resolution entitled Appointment of Members
to the Board of Variances and Appeals for the County of Maui, along with completed
applications for the nominees. The purpose of the resolution is to approve or
disapprove the Mayor's nominations of Raymond Sung which is a reappointment, and
Ralph Masuda to the Board of Variances and Appeals for terms beginning on
April 1, 2016 and expiring on March 31, 2021.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Buck?
MR. BUCK: Thank you, Chair. This, for Raymond Sung it's a reappointment to the
Variances and Appeals. He's a Pukalani resident, and he's involved in very, various
So we recommend that, for his reappointment.
community organizations.
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Ralph Masuda has served on previous boards for the County of Maui, Planning and
Liquor Control Adjudication, Board of Variances and Appeals and Salary Commission
in the past. And he'd like to continue to serve the community. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any questions for...before I do that, let me recognize the
attendance of Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Councilmember. Thank you for being here.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Good morning. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And we're right now just to get you caught up, we are at the boards and
commissions for...oh shucks, where are we?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Variances and Appeals.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Board of Variances, yeah. Okay. Board of Variances and Appeals,
yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, got it.
CHAIR VICTORINO: For the County of Maui.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And so that's Raymond Sung and Mr. Ralph Masuda. Okay. Any
questions for the Administration? Seeing none, I will make my recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Recommendation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Go ahead, Ms. Willenbrink.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Okay. If there is no further discussion, Members, the Chair will
entertain a motion to approve the nominations of Raymond Sung and Ralph Masuda
for a term expiring March 31, 2021, and moving their names to Exhibit "B."
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So move, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And it's been moved by Mr. Couch, seconded by Ms. Balsa. Any further
discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor, say "aye."
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COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed? Let the record show seven "ayes," two excused now,
Riki Hokama and Don Guzman. And again, I won't repeat that if they do not show up.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Balsa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Guzman and Hokama.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution approving the
nominations.

CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Couch. Moving right along, Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, Chair. The Committee is in receipt of correspondence dated
January 28, 2016, from the Mayor, transmitting a proposed resolution entitled
Appointment of a Member to the Civil Service Commission for the County of Maui,
along with a completed application for the nominee. The purpose of the proposed
resolution is to approve or disapprove the Mayor's nomination of Linda Fujitani to the
Civil Service Commission for a term beginning on April 1, 2016 and expiring on
March 31, 2021.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Buck?
MR. BUCK: Thank you, Chair. Linda Fujitani is a academic advisor at the University of
Hawaii Maui College and she does a lot of work with non-traditional students. So her
background as an academic advisor at the college will bring new insights to the
Commission. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you very much. Any questions for the Administration? Seeing
none, I'd like to make my recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Recommendation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Willenbrink?
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MS. WILLENBRINK: Thank you, Chair. If there is no further discussion, the Chair will
entertain a motion to approve the nomination of Linda Fujitani to the Civil Service
Commission for a term expiring March 31, 2021, and for her name to be added to
Exhibit "B."
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So move, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: It's been moved by Mr. Couch, seconded by Ms. Baisa. Any further
discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor, signify by saying "aye."
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed? Let the record show six "ayes," three excused, Ms. Crivello,
Mr. Hokama, and Mr. Guzman.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Carroll, Cochran, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmembers Crivello, Guzman, and Hokama.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution approving the
nomination.

CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Couch, and thank you, Ms. Willenbrink. Moving
right along.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes. Council on Aging. The Committee is in receipt of correspondence
dated January 28, 2016, from the Mayor, transmitting a proposed resolution entitled
Appointment of Members to the Council on Aging for the County of Maui, along with
completed applications for the nominees. The purpose of the proposed resolution is to
approve or disapprove the Mayor's nominations of Paul Wickman which is a
reappointment, Lois Prey, Helene Sato, Louise Corpuz, and Walter O'Brien to the
Council on Aging for terms beginning on April 1, 2016 and expiring on
March 31, 2021.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Buck?
MR. BUCK: Thank you, Chair. As one of those who is getting into the golden years, this, I
feel this is a very important person, I feel this is a very important Commission to, with
the Council on Aging. These are all volunteers who are quite active in the community.
And instead of reading the list one by one, the background, they're all have a common
goal, they're all active volunteers and they all are there to serve the community. And
theyll do an outstanding job on the Commission. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any questions on any of the nominees, the reappointment
and the new nominees?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And I know Ms. Prey and she is...and it's a good thing that
people are active in the community and have the pulse. Just wondering if it was
asked, because I know she's on Board of Ethics and I can see she's a board...she's on
like four different or more boards, and if she has the time? Obviously we always ask
that question, you know, commitment. And how her record is I guess currently on the
boards that she is serving on within the County?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Buck?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Ms. Lois Prey.
MR. BUCK: I know Lois personally, she's quite active in things, been retired. I think she will
have the time to do it. As far as her...from...I know some of the activities or the
organizations she's involved she's quite active and she gives it 100 percent, so I'm sure
that it shouldn't be a problem.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Yeah, very good.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And I can attest that I know Lois, like Ms. Corpuz and some others,
these people are on a number of different boards and commissions and other activities
for the ILWU and pensioners clubs and they don't miss the meetings. And funny how
you give a busy person more and they find time, they find the time to get it done.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And that's one thing I will say about Lois and Ms. Corpuz and some of
the others, O'Brien, 'cause I've watched them through the years. So I have no qualms
with that, but, you know, thank you for bringing that up.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right. No qualms whatsoever but we were on the status,
Commission on Women for, together, so I know how active and wonderful she is. So -CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --just a question. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: No, thank you, Ms. Cochran. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Oh, just for a moment I just wanted to second the motion on
Lois Prey. I had the opportunity to work with her on the Cameron Center board and
she's just a whirling dervish. I mean she does everything. I think she'd be a real
asset, and I understand, you know, our concern about people having too much to do.
But I think she's the kind of person that if that happened, she would be the first one
to say I think I better step down from this.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And I gotta admit she's a dynamite.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah, no she's great.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Any other questions?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, my dear?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I just want to make a comment -CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --and I made this a long, long time ago and I'm very happy to see
that it has improved a lot, but it's, we still have little cases in here that slip through.
You know we are required by law that the, a bare majority of members of a board or
commission belong to the same political party, and I have insisted that we fill in that
line on these applications. And it's improved a lot but we still have a few that are not
filled in. And I think it's important that the application is complete.
CHAIR VICTORINO: So, Mr. Buck, will you transfer that back, transmit that back to the
Mayor and Mr. Molina? We brought that subject up time in and time out in the last
few years and...
MR. BUCK: Yeah, Ill inform Mr. Molina when I see him tomorrow.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And when they're reviewing this that if it's not completed to give 'em a
call and say what is your affiliation. So...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Just to cover us too.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah. Okay.
MR. BUCK: Shall do.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Ms. Baisa, for that clarification. All right, any other
discussion? Seeing none, I'd like to make my recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Recommendation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, Chair. If there's no further discussion, the Chair will entertain a
motion to approve the nominations of Paul Wickman, Lois Prey, Helene Sato,
Louise Corpuz, and Walter O'Brien to the Council on Aging for a teiiii expiring on
March 31, 2021, and adding their names to Exhibit "B."
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So move, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Ms. Crivello. Come on, we gotta play. All right, it's been
moved by Mr. Couch and seconded by Ms. Crivello for the reappointment and
appointment of the new members to the... see I lost where I was now. I'm sorry.
MS. FRIAS: Council on Aging.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Huh?
MS. FRIAS: Council on Aging.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Council on Aging, I apologize. Thank you. Okay. Any more
discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor, signify by saying "aye."
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed? Let the record show seven "ayes," no "noes," and
Mr. Hokama and Mr. Guzman excused at this time. And I won't repeat it until
something changes.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, and White.

NOES:

None.
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EXC.:

Councilmembers Guzman and Hokama.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution approving the
nominations.

CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Moving right along. Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, Chair. The Committee is in receipt of correspondence dated
January 28, from the Mayor, transmitting a proposed resolution entitled Appointment
of Members to the Fire and Public Safety Commission for the County of Maui, along
with completed applications for the nominees. The purpose of the proposed resolution
is to approve or disapprove the Mayor's nominations of Joaquin Freitas and
Travis Tancayo (Molokai) to the Fire and Public Safety Commission for telms
beginning on April 1, 2016 and expiring on March 31, 2021. Mr. Chair, this is one of
the commissions -CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes.
MS. WILLENBRINK: --that I believe you would like to defer until the 29th?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes. So with no objections, I will defer this commission to the
February 29, 2016 meeting. No objections?
COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS (excused: DSG, RH).
ACTION:

DEFER pending further discussion.

CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Moving right along, go ahead.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, Chair. The Committee is in receipt of correspondence dated
January 28, 2016, from the Mayor, transmitting the, a proposed resolution entitled
Appointment of Members to the Hana Advisory Committee for the County of Maui,
along with a completed application for the nominees. The purpose of the proposed
resolution is to approve or disapprove the Mayor's nominations of Linda Clark and
Jade Smith to the Hana Advisory Committee for terms beginning on April 1, 2016 and
expiring on March 31, 2021. And, Mr. Chair, I would just like to note that
Ms. Linda Clark is in the audience this morning.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Ms. Clark, would you like to come up and say a few words?
Since you've taken the time to come in all the way from Hana, I would like to afford
you a couple of minutes to present yourself to the Committee. And thank you for
coming all the way in from Hana. You know all about that, Mr. Carroll, don't you?
MS. CLARK: Good morning, Chair and Committee Members. And thank you for allowing me
the opportunity to come up. My name is Linda Clark and I am the current President
for the Kaupo Community Association.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Anything else?
MS. CLARK: I just want to thank you, and again, I look forward to serving on this
committee. I think it's great that Kaupo has an opportunity to be a part of the
process, and, you know, I look forward to working together.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you very much. And I guess the standard question we all ask
generally is your time availability to allow you to serve and be at these, most of these
meetings? 'Cause we're all going to miss something, some meeting along the line, but
can you make most of the meetings if not all of 'em?
MS. CLARK: Absolutely.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. I think that's very important. And your background and I've
read your application, it's very extensive, so thank you.
MS. CLARK: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Carroll, I will let you as the representative from Hana be the first
one to ask her a question if...
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you so much for volunteering for this position, we
really appreciate it, and the people of Kaupo really appreciate it.
MS. CLARK: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Along with the rest of Maui County. Thank you.
MS. CLARK: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any other questions by any of the other Members? Seeing
none, thank you very much again for -MS. CLARK: You're welcome.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: --driving all the way from Hana in today this morning and to help us get
to know you and the public get to see you. And I wish you nothing but continued
success if approved. I'm not gonna -MS. CLARK: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --tell you that until we approve you. Okay?
MS. CLARK: Thank you again.
CHAIR VICTORINO: God bless you. Thank you. Okay. Seeing no...
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Chair? Short recess please.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, short recess. Okay. . . .(gavel). . .
RECESS: 9:44 a.m.
RECONVENE: 9:44 a.m.
CHAIR VICTORINO: . . .(gavel). . . The Policy and Intergovernmental Affairs Committee will
reconvene. Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. For Ms. Clark I'm very glad we have her,
but I would like to put Jade Smith on the disapproval list. I believe that's "B." I
cannot approve of her in this position at this time. I thank her for volunteering, but I
cannot support her in this position. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. I'm going to take a quick recess subject to...you know what, let's
take a ten-minute recess. Give everybody time to do what they need to do. We will
convene at nine...yeah, 9:55. . . .(gavel). . .
RECESS: 9:45 a.m.
RECONVENE: 10:00 a.m.
CHAIR VICTORINO: . . .(gauel). . . The Policy and Intergovernmental Affairs Committee will
reconvene. Mr. Buck, you've heard the question. Do you have anything else -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: --you wish to add?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Chair? Your mic.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Is there anything else you'd like to add, Mr. Buck?
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MR. BUCK: What the...you heard from one of the nominees, Ms. Clark. She's interested in
serving the community. This is where her family roots are and she wants, she cares
about what happens here. Jade Smith is in Kaupo side. She's a business,
self-employed business owner, and she's been quite active in the Kaupo area,
especially as a, in time of disaster as a volunteer, Red Cross volunteer. Thanks.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Mr. Carroll?
COUNC1LMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. I would move to remove Jade Smith from
the resolution.
CHAIR VICTORINO: We have no motion at this time, Mr. Carroll. So let's -COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Oh.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --yeah, hang on. Do you have any comments you'd like to give about
miss...
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Please.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: The comments would be I would like to thank her for
volunteering, but at this time I feel and we've had community input that this would
not be the appropriate committee for her at this time. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Ms. Willenbrink? I'd like to make my recommendation. Go
ahead.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Okay. Thank you, Chair. If there's no further discussion, the Chair will
entertain a motion to approve the resolution entitled Appointment of Members to the
Hana Advisory Committee for the County of Maui.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: I'm not sure what the motion is.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Just to approve the resolution and then we will have an additional to
amend.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Mr. Chair, I move to adopt the resolution Appointment of
Members to the Hana Advisory Committee for the County of Maui.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. A motion been made by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Carroll.
Mr. Carroll?
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COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. I would move...excuse me, I'm catching
your cold over there. I would move to remove the name of Jade Smith from the
resolution.
CHAIR VICTORINO: So you're wanting to move Jade Smith from Exhibit "B" to Exhibit "C?"
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: To...excuse me, from "B" to "C." Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Carla?
MS. NAKATA: Excuse me, Mr. Chair. If the Councilmember's intention is to recommend
disapproval of nominee Jade Smith, Staff would recommend a motion to amend by
placing the name of Jade Smith on Exhibit "C" for disapproval.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Carroll, are you okay with that motion?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Yes, Chair. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Do I have a second?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, I second.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you for the clarification.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, sorry. Chair? Yeah, I second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: This is to amend.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, I...
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, I got it.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, I second the motion to amend.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Thank you. Okay. Mr. Carroll, you made the amendment.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: That's all. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: That's it? Do we understand? Yes, Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Then that assumes that the name of Linda
Clark is on Exhibit -CHAIR VICTORINO: "B."
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --"B?"
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. 'Cause...
MR. NAKATA: Mr. Chair, Linda Clark's nomination can be handled by separate motion to
amend. So right now there's a pending motion to amend by placing the name of
Jade Smith on Exhibit "C" for disapproval.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Do we have to make the other motion or we vote on this first?
MS. NAKATA: Yes, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes the motion or yes vote on this?
MS. NAKATA: Yes, vote on the motion to amend first, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. So could I have a motion to amend?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: He did.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, it is.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: He did already.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Wait, I'm confused.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Just discussion.
MS. NAKATA: I apologize, Mr. Chair. There's a pending motion to amend the proposed
resolution by placing the name of Jade Smith on Exhibit "C" for disapproval.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes.
MS. NAKATA: So Staff would recommend you take the vote on that motion to amend.
CHAIR VICTORINO: That's what I was trying to get to. Thank you. Okay, any more
discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, and I'm happy to support Councilmember Carroll's
motion to amend. And I feel that even without Ms. Smith here to represent Kaupo, the
previous nominee Linda Clark is there to at least be a voice for that area of the Hana
District. So I'm comfortable with this at this time. Thank you, Chair.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. And the Chair would like to recognize before I go further
the presence of our Councilmember from Lanai, Riki Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Good morning. Okay. So we understand that we are voting on this
individual, this Jade Smith and we have her on Exhibit "C" for disapproval. Okay. No
further questions or discussion, all those in favor, say "aye."
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed? Let the record show eight "ayes," one excused, Mr. Guzman.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Balsa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, Hokama, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Guzman.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: APPROVE amendment (adding Jade Smith to Exhibit "C" for
disapproval).

CHAIR VICTORINO: Now can I have the motion for the other individual? Or to amend.
MS. NAKATA: Yes, Mr. Chair. Staffs understanding is that the Chair's recommendation is
that the, is to entertain a motion to amend the proposed resolution by placing the
name of Linda Clark on Exhibit "B" for approval.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Carroll?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Mr. Couch.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I was giving him a chance to make the motion.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Oh.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: So I just say so moved.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, that's it. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. It's been moved by Mr. Carroll, seconded by Mr. Couch.
I'm trying to make this as easy as possible, I promise. Okay, any further discussion?
Okay, so that we are clear we are placing the name of Linda Clark on Exhibit "B" for
approval to the Hana Advisory Committee. Is that correct? Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: That is correct, Chair. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. All those in favor, signify by saying "aye."
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed? Let the record show eight "ayes," one excuse...no "noes," and
one excused, Mr. Guzman.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Balsa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, Hokama, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Guzman.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: APPROVE amendment gadding Linda Clark to Exhibit "B" for
approval).

CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Now we go back to the main motion, as amended. That is
correct? Okay. Any more discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor of the main
motion as amended, please signify by saying "aye."
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Those opposed? Again, let the record show eight "ayes," no "noes," and
Mr. Guzman excused.
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VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Balsa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, Hokama, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Guzman.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution approving the
nomination of Linda Clark and disapproving the nomination of
Jade Smith.

CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, thank you for that. Moving right along. Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, thank you, Chair. The Committee is in receipt of correspondence
dated January 28, 2016, from the Mayor, transmitting a proposed resolution entitled
Appointment of a Member to the Lanai Planning Commission for the County of Maui,
along with a completed application for the nominee. The purpose of the proposed
resolution is to approve or disapprove the Mayor's nomination of Medigale Badillo to
the Lanai Planning Commission for a term beginning April 1, 2016 and expiring on
March 31, 2021. And may I apologize if I mispronounced the name.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Mr. Buck?
MR. BUCK: Mayor's Office is requesting that, approval of Ms. Badillo for the Lanai Planning
Commission. She's active in the community and she's with the Four Seasons. Thank
you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. I will ask the representative from Lanai, Mr. Hokama, do
you have any specific questions or comments on this nominee? And Ill say this, we
did invite her but she was unable to get off of work to attend. She said her apologies
this morning. She tried her best and could not. So, Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And for me that would have been one of the areas that I
would have liked her to be able to have made some comments or commitments
regarding attendance. My understanding is quorum has been an issue for our
Commission at times where the Department chooses to postpone or cancel
Commission meetings. So for me, you know, part of what I had hoped to get from this
nominee was a commitment to attend and be a responsible Commissioner. I hope this
is not an indication of how she would look at Commission meetings.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: I spoke to her this morning 'cause she did call and she assured me that
she could attend the meetings but it just could not be rearranged for today, especially
coming in from Lanai in the morning. Her shift is usually during the day hours. So
but evening meetings she says is not a real, is not a challenge in her mind. And she's
more than willing to serve. But that's my take on it, that's what she informed me of,
and that's what I relay to you, Mr. Hokama, and the rest of the Committee Members.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Any further questions? Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I spoke with the Planning Department
yesterday and it was their impression that she was going to be available during the
day for day meetings, but maybe I misunderstood Ms. McLean.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well again, we did, you know, she will be available for day meetings, I
didn't say she cannot, but this one could not.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Gotcha. Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: This one could not. You know if was yesterday she could have been
here, but today she could not.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: All right.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And we had originally looked at the two dates, March 9th and 10th -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Right.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --originally; however, we scheduled TAT and kept that in its entirety to
not to dilute the boards and commissions today. And that's the decision I made to
keep everybody focused on one subject matter. Okay? So that's my response to you,
Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Any further discussion? Then I will make my recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Recommendation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Willenbrink, please.
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MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, thank you, Chair. If there is no further discussion, the Chair will
entertain a motion to approve the nomination of Medigale Badillo to the Lanai
Planning Commission for a term beginning on April 1, 2016 and ending on
March 31, 2021.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Couch?
MS. WILLENBRINK: And adding her name to Exhibit "B."
CHAIR VICTORINO: "B," oh, sorry. I'm sorry. Oh, you want to do it, Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No, he's the Vice-Chair.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So move, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Do I have a second?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, second by Mr. White. It's been moved by Mr. Couch, seconded by
Mr. White to approve, to put on Exhibit "B" the nominee for the Lanai Planning
Commission. Any further discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor, signify by
saying "aye."
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed? Let the record show eight "ayes," one...no "noes," and one
excused.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, Hokama, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Guzman.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution approving the
nomination.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Moving right along. Thank you, Mr. Couch, and, Mr. Hokama,
thank you. Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, thank you, Chair. Your Committee is in receipt of correspondence
dated January 2Sth, from the Mayor, transmitting a proposed resolution entitled
Appointment of Members to the Liquor Control Commission for the County of Maui,
along with completed...I'm sorry, along with completed applications for the nominees.
The purpose of the proposed resolution is to approve or disapprove the Mayor's
nominations of Brenda Lee and Nane Aluli to the Liquor Control Commission for temis
beginning on April 1 and expiring on March 31, 2021.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: We -MS. WILLENBRINK: We skipped one.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --seemed to skip the Liquor Adjudication Board.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah. I was going to mention that.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay, okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: But since she already brought that up, with your permission, we'll do
this one and then go back to Adjudication, with no objections.
COUNCILMEMBERS: No objection.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Since we read it all, if you don't mind, Mr. Couch, let's complete
this one and then well come back to Adjudication.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. I have concerns with this one, so.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well I mean, you know, then it's time to speak up.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay? Okay. Mr. Buck?
MR. BUCK: Yes, Chair. Be sure I'm on the right page.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I'm sorry, we throw you off.
MR. BUCK: Liquor Commission, okay.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: I'm sorry, Mr. Buck.
MR. BUCK: Okay, I got it. Ms. Lee is retired, is self-employed. She's worked with, for the
County of Maui with the Department of Water Supply, and she's active with the Maui
Board of Realtors. And she will, has the time to serve on the board for the Liquor
Commission. And Aluli is currently with the, is in the hotel industry. And he's quite
active in the community. And hell do...oh, and he has served on the County Board of
Ethics. Sorry, I wasn't prepared for this one. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Buck. Mr. Couch, you had some concerns.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Yeah, this is one of the ones that I wanted to
bring both members here. I...with what has happened on the Liquor Commission, the
current Liquor Commission, I wanted to speak with him. So I've been trying to get in
touch with him on the phone but I'd still would like to see him here. So if we can't get
him here...I can't approve these nominations until we speak with him in public.
Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. Chair, I want to speak in support
of Gwen Ueoka.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: No, no, wrong -CHAIR VICTORINO: No, wrong one.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Oh, I'm sorry.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: --. . .(inaudible). . . Liquor Commission.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Oh, I'm sorry, we're on...okay. Sorry.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, remember we skipped.
MS. WILLENBRINK: I apologize.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: You're on the below and I'm on the above. I'm in the right place.
Sorry.
CHAIR VICTORINO: No problem.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And I happen to know Nane Aluli and I think he's a great guy.
He's a Rotarian brother -CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes.

- 32 -

POLICY AND INTERGOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
February 10, 2016

COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --and he's a really great guy. And I think he's very intelligent
and he'll understand the role that he plays as a Commissioner. So I feel comfortable
with Nane. I don't know the other person as well.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well I know of both of them and I have the utmost confidence that they
have the integrity to do a good job. I think Mr. Couch brings up a good point about -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --what happened. I think the Liquor Adjudication...I mean the...
MS. WILLENBRINK: Control Commission.
CHAIR VICTORINO: The Liquor, yes, Commission learned a valuable lesson in not only
speaking to these new nominees but some of those that are presently serving, they
assure me that will never happen again. They understand the process and you cannot
circumvent the process. So I'm confident that both Nane and what's her name, will be
good additions to the Commission.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good. Excellent.
CHAIR VICTORINO: So but any other questions for the...or comments to the two nominees?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, Mr. Hokama, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I speak in support of Mr. Aluli. I know this gentleman for
many years and fmd him to be a man of integrity and someone who I believe
volunteers for the best interest of his community. So I appreciate Mr. Aluli's
volunteerism to give service especially in what I would call for me a troubling times for
this Department. You know I'm looking forward to these new Commissioners to help
create a new culture mentality down there. I'm not happy with this Department's
performance, and again, I look forward to the improvements of new Commissioners so
that we can get what we need to get out of that Department for the benefit of the
County and not for those in the Department. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. And I'd like to make, also make a point, I was gone for a
while. We have not...they have not selected a new Director have they?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: No.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Not yet.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Not yet. Okay so it is also my hope when a new Director is selected that
that Director will take us in a positive direction as you're referring and make the
necessary corrections and within that Department. Mr. Couch?
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And I too know Nane Aluli and I have no
problem probably with either one of them, but I would certainly like them here to hear
our concerns. And it's really difficult for them to do that if it's just in a letter or
whatnot, and to have some back and forth. So again, for that reason I'm unable to
support this at this time.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Couch, would you put your concerns in the public record right now,
right now so that they can see it and the public can hear your concerns?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Well it's not our concerns, it's what the Council, we've had some
issues as Mr. Hokama has said with that Department and the way the board was
going. You know I understand you may have talked to the board and they all said
yeah, we learned our lessons but it took them two times. They did it twice. And so I
just want to make sure that we have some people that A, can make it to every
meetings or as many meetings as possible and understand how important this is.
Because Council has no say other than this, at this time as to any of the Liquor
Control laws. It's the State or the Liquor Commission, and Council is left out of the
loop, so this is our time. And this is our time to kind of impress upon them what our
concerns with what's...
CHAIR VICTORINO: We have budget time when we can also -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --impress upon them.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, we have that too.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Right, Mr. Hokama? Isn't that right, when we have our budget hearings
we have that opportunity to impress upon them.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: You're right, Chairman. We are not required to fund.
CHAIR VICTORINO: That's right.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: And, Mr. Chair, that is, part of my concerns is, you know, Ms. Balsa
has been trying to get some funding from their fees to go to what we consider
education as opposed to what they consider. So those are some of the concerns that I
would have liked to have discussed with them. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well and again, that's good because you brought it up so they can hear
it, and the rest of the community can hear it. We've discussed this for many years,
this is not just something new. And I believe we're moving in a positive direction,
because Corporation Counsel has come down and said that it's a possibility now, so
we're looking at that. Well see what happens. Okay? But it's a process, and because
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they're a special funded Department, we have no control on what monies go in and out
of that Department except at budget time. Mister...I mean, Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, thank you very much. It's a rough morning. One of the
things that I wanted to ask and I don't know if Mr. Buck is the right person, and it's
normally Mike Molina who's here when we're discussing these boards and commission
things. But I'm wondering, is there a...and there probably is, a structured training for
new Commission members so that they're made familiar with their duties and
responsibilities? Things like bylaws and, you know, things that they need to pay
attention to. I happen to have attended both of the meetings where this concern that
we have happened, and I think board and commission training is in order, if it's not
already scheduled. And that might be something that we talk about when we deal
with the folks when they come before us. Not the applicants but the Director. Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, whenever we get a new Director.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Whenever we get them in budget.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Buck? And then Ms. Oana, if you have any...
MR. BUCK: Yes, Chair. When the new Commissioners come onboard, they're usually given
a packet, what their duties of that Commission and what's their expectation. And also
Corp. Counsel does do some training for them as far as their duties in regards to the
Charter and the Sunshine Law and a few other things.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Oana, would you like to add anything else?
MS. OANA: Yes. That's correct what Mr. Buck said. Corp. Counsel does do an orientation
training for every board and commission around I would say April, May, June, around
the first meeting of the new teiins. Corp. Counsel goes over the ethics training,
Sunshine Law training, as well as each board and commission rules. Each board and
commission has their own rules, and we go over with the board and commission their
particular rules as well as the Maui County Code. So they are trained by whatever
Mr. Molina does and then by our office as well.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much. We may have to double-up on that.
Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I'm sorry, I just happened to observe it. Thank you.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah. And I think, you know, in light of that, I will from this Committee
send a letter of concern to Corporation Counsel in regards to training and orientation,
and, Ms. Oana, I will send that to Mr. Wong asking for that. So please note that we
are very concerned, especially for these boards and commissions which have
adjudication as well as funding and money, fees issues that they handle. But we'd
like to 'em all to have at least a good orientation and a first-step training, 'cause you
don't train the person, you're asking them to walk in blind and probably fail. So but
thank you. Any other questions? Yes, Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Not a question, Chair, but a comment. I know both individuals
and I think both would do an outstanding job of, on this Commission. And I agree
with the concerns that Mr. Couch has, and but I believe that both of them will take
issue if there are things that are not being done correctly. I've known both individuals
for quite some time and know them to be very judicious and hardworking. So I have
similar concerns to those of Mr. Couch, but I don't have concerns with these two
individuals.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you very much, Mr. White. So is there any more discussion?
Seeing none, I would like to make my recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Recommendation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Please, Ms. Willenbrink.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, thank you, Chair. If there is no further discussion, the Chair will
entertain a motion to approve the nominations of Brenda Lee and Nane Aluli to the
Liquor Control Commission for a term beginning April 1, 2016 and ending
March 31, 2021, and adding their names to Exhibit "B."
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Baisa...so we have a motion made by Mr. White, seconded by
Ms. Baisa. Any more discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor, signify by saying
"aye."
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: No.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Let the record show seven "ayes," one "no," and one excused.
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VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino and Councilmembers Baisa, Carroll,
Cochran, Crivello, Hokama, and White.

NOES:

Vice-Chair Couch.

EXC.:

Councilmember Guzman.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution approving the
nominations.

CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you very much. Okay, moving right along.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes. Actually we will move backwards.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Go backwards. Yeah, we'll step back. Excuse me, sorry.
MS. WILLENBRINK:
Your Committee is in receipt of correspondence dated
February [sic] 28th, from the Mayor, transmitting a proposed resolution entitled
Appointment of Members to the Liquor Control Adjudication Board for the County of
Maui, along with completed applications for the nominees. The purpose of the
proposed resolution is to approve or disapprove the Mayor's nominations of
Zachary Helm which is a reappointment from Molokai and Gwen Ueoka to the Liquor
Control Adjudication Board for terms beginning on April 1, 2016 and expiring on
March 31, 2021.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Buck?
MR. BUCK: Yes. The Mayor's Office is recommending the appointment of Mr. Helm.
He's...this will be a reappointment. He's also served on the Liquor Commission back
in the 2003 to 2007. He is retired so he does have the time to serve on the
Commission. I've known Zachary for many, many years, as long as I've worked for the
County, so he'll be a good person to reappoint. Ms. Ueoka is also retired, a principal
from Maui High School. She's quite active in the community. With her background
within the education she's had a lot of contact with the Police Department and
knowing what the effects of alcohol can do on the people. And she's also have served
on previous boards, the Council on Aging and the Workforce Development Board.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: You know there are not many times that I can say I find two very
qualified individuals for a board and these two happen to be that. And I'll say this
that one's a family member, one's been a long-time family friend. Also, Ms. Ueoka's
son Jeffrey serves here as Corporation Counsel. Excellent, excellent young man. A
real tribute to the family.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: . . (inaudible). . .
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well that's a matter of opinion, Mr. Hokama, and I won't go there. But I
believe the two of them bring a great deal of integrity and experience. You know Gwen
has not only been the Maui High, but she has also been the head of the adult
education portion of the County of Maui or the DOE here in Maui County. And Zach
as you well know was the Deputy Director for Parks and Recreation four years under
the Tavares Administration, along with his many years on Molokai. So I'm really
feeling very comfortable with the two but I'll open the floor up to questions and
discussion. Ms. Balsa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay, now is the right time. I definitely want to speak in strong
support of Gwen Ueoka. I had the opportunity to have her as a neighbor when the
MEG building was down in the middle of Kahului and the adult education was our
neighbor. We worked together frequently, and she is a very dedicated, strong woman
who I know understands law and can read, and I think will do an outstanding job for
us. And of course I also happen to know Zach for many, many years, and I think that
he has the background. That we've got some really good folks so I'm in support,
Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any more comments? Okay. Recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Recommendation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Thank you, Chair. If there is no further discussion, your Chair will
entertain a motion to approve the nominations of Zachary Helm and Gwen Ueoka to
the Liquor Control Adjudication Board for a term beginning April 1, 2016 and ending
on March 31, 2021, and for their names to be added to Exhibit "B."
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So move, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And it's been moved by Mr. Couch, seconded by Ms. Balsa. Any further
discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor, signify by saying "aye."
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed? Let the record show eight "ayes," one excused.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Balsa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, Hokama, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Guzman.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution approving the
nominations.

CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, moving right along. Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, thank you, Chair. Your Committee is in receipt of correspondence,
from the Mayor, transmitting a proposed resolution entitled Appointment of Members
to the Maui County Commission on Persons with Disabilities, along with completed
applications for the nominees. The purpose of the proposed resolution is to approve or
disapprove the Mayor's nominations of Faraz Azizsoltani for reappointment, and
Cranston Kapoi to the Maui County Commission on Persons with Disabilities for terms
beginning on April 1, 2016 and expiring on March 31, 2021.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Buck?
MR. BUCK: Yes, Mr. Chair. The Mayor's Office recommends the reappointment of
Mr. Azizsoltani. He has done a tremendous job on the Commission his past tell'', and
also he's quite active in the community. And he enjoys the privilege of public service
and, you know, he wants to continue to contribute back to his community. Mr. Kapoi,
also he's employed in the construction industry. He'll have time to serve but he's also,
wants to give back to the community, and he's quite active in the community also.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Questions for or comments to the Administration?
Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you. Thank you, Chair. Thank you, Mr. Buck, for
being here. I note on his application--I can't recall if we had this discussion
earlier--that he is, his employment goes from 2011 to present as a seasonal police
officer in Ferndale, California. And he's...is he a part-time residence here or...
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MR. BUCK: I show a residence of Lahaina. I see where you're coming from. But he's
self-employed in water treatment from...oh, I see where, yeah. I don't have an answer
for you. I'm sorry. I'm not sure.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I just noted that so I was just wondering if he's -MR. BUCK: But that was up to...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: --full time or a part-time resident.
MR. BUCK: I imagine...he's self-employed so he must be living over here in Lahaina now.
cannot give you a definite answer.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, Ms. Oana? Sorry.
MS. OANA: Councilmember Crivello, I staff that, this particular Commission and...
CHAIR VICTORINO: Can you go a little closer to the mic? Yeah, please, thank you.
MS. OANA: Councilmember Crivello, I staff this particular Commission, and I just wanted to
note that Mr. Azizsoltani has been present at all the meetings that I've been to. I just
want to make that known for your information.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I agree with you, interesting. What's a seasonal, I know, police officer,
you know, that's...police explorer, police reserve, police officer detective, holiday fund
program, okay, I guess that...and "Shop With a Cop." That guy has quite a
background, you know, when I read that, you know, so. But I mean that's interesting,
seasonal police officer in Ferndale, California. Thank you for bringing that up
Ms. Crivello. Any other concerns? Yes, mister...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I'm just making an assumption since we have Mr. Buck that
this gentleman and we appreciate his volunteering for service, that Maui is his primary
domicile.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Buck?
MR. BUCK: I understand the question but right this minute I don't have the answer if he is,
but I'm assuming he is. But I can get back to the commission [sic].
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I would...that would be appreciated, Mr. Buck. I mean, you
know, if he's, considers Maui his primary domicile and home, you know, I can see it,
but I can see a question of how much time is he really here versus California. And so
for me this is about our residents serving on our boards and our commissions, that's
my primary priority and focus. So thank you.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Any other questions or comments? Yes, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, thank you, Chair. And I do recall this gentleman and
having the same conversation we're all having in regards to him being this part timer
or whatever, police officer in California and are you really. So I don't recall his exact
answer at this point, but I appreciate Ms. Oana's comments in regards to that he has
been making the meetings, 'cause I think that was our main concern was how are you
going to balance this if you're flying away. So, so far so good I guess in a sense, but I
also hear Mr. Hokama's comments that, you know, you can fly in and attend this
meeting and the rest of the time you're away in some other state dealing with, you
know, other issues or whatever. So anyhow, Chair, I mean I'm...if he's providing some
type of volunteer service to this community in this capacity, great, but again, I think
we still have those questions and would like to I guess spoken to him or see a little
more I guess detail here. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Any other comments? You know I just, again, Ms. Oana, by you saying
that he's at every meeting, I'm going to assume that he must reside here more than he
does there. 'Cause that's pretty expensive just coming for the meeting and go back.
So I, you know...yes, Ms. Oana?
MS. OANA: I just want to make one more comment.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes.
MS. OANA: He does wear a shirt that it looks like it's like his company shirt, like he, you
know, works here. So I just wanted to make that comment too is looks like he does
work here.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
MS. OANA: It looks like a company shirt, like his company shirt.
CHAIR VICTORINO: For?
MS. OANA: I can't tell you that, you know, I'm positive or anything.
CHAIR VICTORINO: For his water treatment business?
MS. OANA: Yeah, it seems like a pool business or something.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, okay. And he wears it to the meetings?
MS. OANA: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Have you said anything to him about...
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MS. OANA: I've not discussed his residency or some documentation -CHAIR VICTORINO: No, no, no, no, no.
MS. OANA: --or anything with him.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, his attire. Has he ever...has anybody ever mentioned that maybe
that's not appropriate? I don't know, I'm asking.
MS. OANA: No, there's no dress code or anything so -CHAIR VICTORINO: No? Okay.
MS. OANA: --it looks totally appropriate. It's a collared shirt and everything.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, okay. Okay. All right.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Excuse me, Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes?
MS. WILLENBRINK: We do have his discussion from the last time he was here -CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
MS. WILLENBRINK: --if you would like that read into the record.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, go ahead, please.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Is it long?
CHAIR VICTORINO: I know he was here, I just don't remember what he said.
MS. WILLENBRINK: To answer your question, madam, it is an unusual position. I do about
up to two weeks a year. So like this August I'll be gone for 10 to 14 days. It's just to
hold on to the position 'cause it took my whole life to become a cop and to do what I
did, so I'm going...I'm just kind of holding onto it.
CHAIR VICTORINO: So if I understand he's saying he goes about two weeks a year,
Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: It appears as such.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Any other questions? Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair? And maybe Ms. Oana knows but what's the name of
his company? 'Cause it just says water treatment, it doesn't really give...I know, I see
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his e-mail says aquaticexperts. Is that the name of his company? Do you recall what
it says on his t-shirt or -MS. OANA: No, I'm sorry, I don't.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --has he ever stated? 'Cause it doesn't really give us any
detail like the name of his company.
MS. OANA: It might be like his last name or something, if I recall, but no, I don't really
recall -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
MS. OANA: --specifically.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And Ms. Oana said was a collared shirt, not a t-shirt.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Or -CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --. . . (inaudible). . .
CHAIR VICTORINO: Or just to mean, just to differentiate, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Any other discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, mister...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So I just assume he's not a current vendor of any County
department then.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Oana, do you know that?
MS. OANA: I do not know that.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Chaiiiiian, are you going to have some
discussion on the second consideration?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, yeah. Okay, moving right along to Mr. Kapoi. Go ahead.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah. And again I don't know if the gentleman is here -CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --but I notice, you know, in this present construction cycle,
our contractors are very busy and I notice he is a general contractor. So I just wanted
to check to see how his primary private business and time requirements will impact
this volunteer work.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Would you have...would you like to come down and address that,
please?
MR. LESA (from the audience): Who me?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
MR. LESA: Oh, I'm Victor Lesa.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I cannot hear you.
MR. LESA (from the audience): I'm Victor Lesa.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah, he's not Mr. Kapoi.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: That's not him.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, I thought you pointed back there so I don't know, and I cannot see
with the reflection.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No, no, that's why I was asking, I didn't know who was who.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah. I just see one...
MR. LESA (from the audience): . . . (inaudible). . .
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Okay, thank you. I'm sorry. And I cannot see you with the
reflection. All I see is a figure.
MR. LESA (from the audience): Yeah. Thank you, Mr. Victorino.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah. So, Chairman, again, you know, I just notice he is a
very experienced person in the construction field by his background. It's good to see a
kamaaina, a Baldwin High School graduate, you know, willing to give community
service to his friends and neighbors. So I'm kind of interested in hoping this guy can
serve but again, knowing the construction, current -- 44 -
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CHAIR VICTORINO: So...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --activity and demands of the construction sector, I'm just
wondering how much he can actually perform for volunteer time.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Buck, do you have any response to that question?
MR. BUCK: Unfortunately I do not. I cannot reply at this time.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: What I'll do is this, since the two have...well, one kind of answered the
question already, the other one is that concern. Without objection, I will defer those
two to the 29th meeting.
COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS (excused: DSG).
ACTION:

DEFER pending further discussion.

CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. And ask, Ms. Willenbrink, to ask them to be present as much as
possible, please. Okay?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: All right. Thank you. Moving right along.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Your Committee is in receipt of correspondence dated January 28th,
from the Mayor, transmitting a proposed resolution entitled Appointment of a Member
to the Maui County Cultural Resources Commission, along with a completed
application for the nominee. The purpose of the proposed resolution is to approve or
disapprove the Mayor's nomination of Whitney Apo (Molokai) to the Maui County
Cultural Resources Commission for a tell.'" beginning on April 1, 2016 and expiring on
March 31, 2021.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Mr. Buck?
MR. BUCK: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Mr. [sic] Apo is a graduate of Molokai High School.
He lives on Molokai and he wants to ensure that any changes that take place on
Molokai will have, positively impact the future generations, and that's one of the
reasons why he's, wants to be on this Commission. Also, he is, according to his
application is active in the community in various organizations. Thank you, Chair.
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Ch AIR VICTORINO: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you, Chair. And it's her. It's miss.
MR. BUCK: I'm sorry, I apologize.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah, Whitney Apo. Thank you. And, you know, if you look
at what's sort of like the responsibility of the Commission, it has lots to do with
historic preservation and what is the cultural aspect of it. And it does not only include
Molokai when you sit on that Commission. So I hope she understands that, because I
don't know what process you folks go through the application but she's a young
applicant. So I did have concerns about her knowledge with the, as a practitioner and
the full application and understanding. But I think she has the capability to learn
and can be very cognizant of accepting this kuleana. Her family is generational from
our island. And just as long as they serve on that Commission, it's for all of Maui
County. Yeah. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you. Any questions, any more questions for the...yes,
Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And, Mr. Buck, the makeup of this
Commission currently, do you know the different representation of the County overall?
MR. BUCK: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: How -MR. BUCK: Sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --you know, how many from district and what have you. No,
you don't know?
MR. BUCK: Currently no, I do not have that infoiiiiation in front of me, but we try to...when
we look for nominees, we're looking to try to see that all aspects of the island is
covered when we do these commissions.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right.
MR. BUCK: If there, you know, there are people available.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So is Ms. Mowat off the Commission now? Did she expire?
Oh, okay. Okay. Just...all right. Yeah, it'd be nice to see the...I guess I can Google it
and look at our own site.
CHAIR VICTORINO: You can Google, but I will answer your question 'cause it's on --
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --we have it on -COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --we brought it up already.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay.
MS. WILLENBRINK: We have it here.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, you do?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, if you can allow that.
MS. WILLENBRINK: The problem is...she will be replacing Bridget Mowat from Molokai.
There is Timothy Bailey, he's a Hawaiian culture ethnic history; Owana Salazar,
another Hawaiian culture expert; Janet Six, anthropologist, archeologist;
Arlene Ricalde-Garcia; Francis Skowronski who is an architect; Mikala Enfield is the
Lanai representative; Christy Kajiwara-Gusman; and a vacant position from the
resignation of Jarrett Wong.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And I guess this is a question to Mr. Buck. I
notice that there was a vacant position and we only have one name here. Is there
any...is there an issue with trying to get another person on here or what's the story
with the vacant position?
MR. BUCK: I'm not aware of that right now, but I'll follow up and I can get back to the
Committee. I'll get back to Chair. Or I'll have Mr. Molina get back to Chair in regards
to that.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Buck.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Just to clarify, Mr. Couch, the Mayor didn't nominate on time. It
came to the Council, the Council didn't nominate anyone. It's back in the Mayor's
hands again.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Oh, okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: It's a Ping-Pong. So hopefully we'll get a name soon for that particular
vacancy.
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Any other questions? Seeing none, I'd like to make my
recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Recommendation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, if there is no further discussion, Members, your Chair will
entertain a motion to approve the nomination of Whitney, Ms. Whitney Apo to the
Maui County Cultural Resources Commission for a term beginning April 1, 2016 and
ending March 31, 2021.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So move, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Second.
MS. WILLENBRINK: And adding her name to "B."
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. It's been moved by Mr. Couch, seconded by Ms. Baisa.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: No, Crivello.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, Crivello. Okay, I'm sorry. Sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: That's okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: It doesn't matter.
CHAIR VICTORINO: You guys moving too quick. Any more discussion? Seeing none, all
those in favor, signify by saying "aye."
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed? Let the record show eight "ayes," one excused.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, Hokama, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Guzman.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
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MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution approving the
nomination.

CHAIR VICTORINO: Moving right along to the Maui Planning Commission. Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes. Your Committee is in receipt of correspondence dated
January 28th, from the...2016, from the Mayor, transmitting a proposed resolution
entitled Appointment of Members to the Maui Planning Commission for the County of
Maui, along with completed applications for the nominees. The purpose of the
proposed resolution is to approve or disapprove the Mayor's nominations of
Stephen Castro and Lawrence Carnicelli to the Maui Planning Commission for terms
beginning on April 1, 2016 and expiring on March 31, 2021.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Buck?
MR. BUCK: Yes. Mr. Castro is with the ILWU Union as a Division Director. He has been
quite active in the community. He was a member of MEO. He's been a board member
of Maui United Way, and he coaches girl's fast-pitch softball so he's had experiences
as a board member and understands what's goes on the...functions of the members,
and he also was on, previously on the Board of Variances and Appeals. Mr. Carnicelli
is in...is a business owner and a real estate broker. He's quite active in the real estate
association. He's been with the Government Affairs Committee for real estate and he's
quite active in his community with a lot of activities, and he's an outdoor person.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Buck. Questions or comments to the Administration?
Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I know both of these folks and I think they'll
do a great job. Mr. Buck, is it...it's my understanding that the current member of or
the current member of ILWU is coming off so that's why a new ILWU is coming on, and
a current realtor is coming off, that's why a realtor is going on. Is that correct?
MR. BUCK: That's correct.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Not for this time but for the next time, can you talk to the
people that do these nominations, it was noted that there are eight men and one
women, one woman right now on, with these nominations on the Planning
Commission, and the Planning Department would like to see a little bit more
diversification.
MR. BUCK: Yes, I will pass that on to those who do the nomination...approve the
nominations.
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: By the way, we approve the nominations, who sends them down to us,
Mr. Buck. Okay. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Chair. I too know the applicants and
I think they'll do a really good job for us. And I do want to emphasize what Member
Couch already said, I think gender balance is very valuable. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I know that at home, it's very balanced. It's very balanced.
Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So how many realtors do we have on this Commission?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Just one. 'Cause the one's that on now will come off and this one is
coming on. Am I correct, Mr. Buck? Can you look up the makeup of the board?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I thought we had two or three.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well, let's look it up. 'Cause I know he's replacing a realtor that's
coming off. Okay, go ahead. Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: I can read the names -CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, go ahead.
MS. WILLENBRINK: --however, it does not show their titles.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Go ahead, just read the names.
MS. WILLENBRINK: John Keone Ball is coming out on the 31st.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, he's off. Okay.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Ivan Lay is also coming out on the 31st. We have Wayne Hedani -CHAIR VICTORINO: No.
MS. WILLENBRINK: --Maxwell Tsai, Sandra Duvauchelle, Jason Medeiros, Richard Higashi,
Lawrence Hudson, and Thurston Robinson.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah. So, Mr. Hokama, those names that she just mentioned and the
one coming off is Jason Medeiros [sic] and Mr. Ball, realtor and the ILWU, present
ILWU member. So it's a...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, my only issue is -- 50 -
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --with the real estate component is that they get to potentially
benefit financially from decisions they make as Commissioners. That's my issue, the
potential conflict regarding the money. And so I just again state that for the record
that that is a primary concern for me. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. And I tend to agree with you, but also some of the expertise
they bring is also very helpful in certain issues. So and I gotta welcome Mr. Kushi
because Ms. Oana has been relieved. She was doing a fabulous job. I'm sorry, Junior,
you got real big shoes to fit after this now. Anyhow, Mr. Kushi, you've heard
Mr. Hokama's concern. Does...what does Corporation Counsel, I mean you guys look
into this when you accept the applications and review 'ern, right?
MR. KUSHI: Mr. Chair, not specifically.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. KUSHI: 'Cause sometimes we got the names and occupations same time that you guys
do so but it's not vetted previously with our office. But my general comment is
realtors may have a conflict if their client, if they're a broker for a landowner that
comes before the Commission. Hopefully that member will declare his conflict and
recuse himself. But to ban all real estate or realtors just based on the occupation may
be a, too broad. But if there is a conflict, the member should reveal it and disclose it.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thanks.
MR. KUSHI: Example, if his client comes in for an SMA Permit.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Kushi. And, you know, I would hope people
would have that much integrity. And this is a small island so I mean something like
that I'm fairly confident would not go unnoticed. But I hope that...I agree with you, we
have some great realtors who have a lot of experience and a lot of knowledge that
really benefits the people of Maui County. So I don't, I want to exclude everybody in
that respect, yeah. Any other discussion or questions? Seeing none, I'd like to make
my recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Recommendation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Go ahead, Ms. Willenbrink.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Thank you, Chair. If there's no further discussion, your Chair will
entertain a motion to approve the nominations of Stephen Castro and
Lawrence Carnicelli to the Maui Planning Commission for a tei ni beginning on
April 1, 2016, ending on March 31, 2021, and placing their names on Exhibit "B."
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So move, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: It's been moved by Mr. Couch, seconded by Ms. Baisa. Any further
discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor, signify by saying "aye."
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed? Let the record show eight "ayes," one excused.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, Hokama, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Guzman.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution approving the
nominations.

CHAIR VICTORINO: Moving along. We are at the Molokai Planning Commission, if I'm
correct, Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, that is correct.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And that's what we had, I had been offered or I had suggested we defer.
So with no objection, Members, I would like to defer the Molokai Planning Commission
appointees to our next meeting on February 29, 2016.
COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS (excused: DSG).
ACTION:

DEFER pending further discussion.

CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Go ahead, Ms. Willenbrink, for the next one.
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MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, Chair. The next one is the Police Commission. Would you like...
CHAIR VICTORINO: And that also we're going to defer, right?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: So with no objections, I would ask that we defer the appointees for the
Maui Police Commission.
COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS (excused: DSG).
ACTION:

DEFER pending further discussion.

CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. All right. Ms. Willenbrink, moving right along.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes. Your Committee is in receipt...let me start over.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes. And let me make one more point -MS. WILLENBRINK: Your Committee is in receipt...
CHAIR VICTORINO: --Ms. Willenbrink. I'm sorry. To be brought forward at the
February 29, 2016 meeting.
MS. WILLENBRINK: That's correct.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, thank you.
MS. WILLENBRINK:
Your Committee is in receipt of correspondence dated
January 28, 2016, from the Mayor, transmitting a proposed resolution entitled
Appointment of Members to the Public Works Commission for the County of Maui,
along with completed applications for the nominees. The purpose of the resolution is
to approve or disapprove the Mayor's nominations of Flordeline Vila which is a
reappointment from Lanai and Uvette Sakamoto as members, and Harry Hecht which
is also a reappointment and Brooks Aoki as alternates, to the Public Works
Commission for teriiis beginning on April 1, 2016 and expiring on March 31, 2021. I
would note for the record, I don't have the date, but Members voted Flordeline Vila in
fairly recently.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Okay. Go ahead, Mr. Buck. I'm sorry, I apologize.
MR. BUCK: Thank you, Chair. Ms. Vila is from Lanai. She's up for reappointment. She's
quite active in the Lanai community, and she has been employed as an employee of
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the County of Maui. She's also has, she's also a real estate agent. Uvette Sakamoto is
also, works for a realty company. She's been, has been a board member of the grant
committee. And Mr. Hecht is quite active in the community. He's semi-retired, and
he's interested in serving his community to make it...serving his community through
the community that he lives in. And Brooks Aioki...Aoki, sorry, is a project engineer
for a local company. And he's served on previous committees in the past, Subdivision
Engineering Standards Committee and the Commission on Naming Streets, Parks, and
Facilities. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Questions for the Administration on these nominees, both
the nominees for the board and the alternates? Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Buck, under Mr. Hecht's submittal, he
places under his employment 1990 to present as a consultant and contractor for
Public Works. So if I read this, in my understanding he is currently doing work for the
County as a private contractor or, and consultant?
MR. BUCK: I'm unable to answer that question at this time. Sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Well, if that's the case then, Chairman, he's out with me.
Mr. Brooks Aoki, I can tell you I know this gentleman. From an engineering
standpoint, I find him to be very excellent in his discipline, and I'm happy that
Mr. Aoki is willing to give volunteer service to his community. So thank you very
much, Chaiiman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Seeing that we may have a challenge...
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well before I allow you, Mr. Couch, with Mr. Hecht, I would like
clarification and have Public Works--Ms. Willenbrink, what do you call that, I'm
sorry--confirm or to confirm whether he works with the County and Public Works as a
consultant. I think that's a concern Mr. Hokama has and in looking at that very
closely, I also have that same concern. Now I know he's worked all over with Alameda,
Okay.
San Diego, and also the California Division of Highways, that's fine.
Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, thank you, Mr. Chair. I know the gentleman and he is...from
what I have discussed with him, he does not do any contracting for the County of
Maui Public Works Department.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well, I'd like to make sure of that in writing, Mr. Couch, 'cause I don't
want a conflict later on. So, Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: I'm not sure, are you going to defer this matter until we get that answer
or...
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CHAIR VICTORINO: May be easier just defer this till the 29th.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Short recess before you defer.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Short recess subject to the Chair, subject to the call of the Chair.
. . .(gavel). . .
RECESS: 11:04 a.m.
RECONVENE: 11:05 a.m.
CHAIR VICTORINO: . . .(gavel).. . The meeting of the Policy and Intergovernmental Affairs
Committee will reconvene. Mr. Goode, thank you for being here. You came up with
such expediency, it's amazing. I almost thought you were Supeillian coming in the
door. We're on Mr. Harry Richard Hecht, and the concern that was brought up by
Mr. Hokama was he puts down 1990 to present, consultant and contractor for Public
Works. We'd like you to address that. Is he that for us or does he do it for others and
he doesn't do any work for the County of Maui?
MR. GOODE: Okay. Thank you, Chair. And glad I was watching so I did hear the question,
and Mr. Hecht has never been consulted by our Department. I know he has done
work on the mainland. I understand that he continues to do a little bit of work
consulting on the mainland but has never been contracted by us.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Hokama, any further questions?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Well, I appreciate our Director coming up and giving us some
clarification. I just find it uncomfortable how this was presented to us. I like it
straightforward and candid and not where I have to decipher or interpret the, what the
person is trying to convince me of. And so I still won't be supportive.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any other questions for Mr. Goode? Yes, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And thank you, Director, for being
here. As you currently see the makeup of this board, do you feel it's very well
balanced at this point with the additions to these names here today?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Goode?
MR. GOODE: Mr. Chair and Ms. Cochran, yeah, we're...we've been really pleased with our
board. You know this is a new Commission that the Council established a couple
years ago, and we've had really good, you know, good participation and we have a good
cross-section of folks. And I think these individuals...Mr. Hecht's a reappointment so
we're familiar with him. I know all three applicants. I know they're going to bring a
lot to the table for us and look forward to working with them.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Well, thank you very much for the comments. Thank
you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Any other questions or comments?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Mr. Victorino?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: I would just note for the record that Mr. Hecht has also been nominated
for the Urban Design Review Board.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, thank you for that clarification. Okay. Any other questions? I'd
like to make my recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Recommendation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes. If there is no further discussion, Members, your Chair will
entertain a motion to approve the nominations of Flordeline Vila, Uvette Sakamoto to
the Public Works Commission, and placing their names on Exhibit "B" for a term
beginning April 1, 2016 and expiring March 31, 2021, and as alternates,
Mr. Harry Hecht and Mr. Brooks Aoki to the Public Works Commission for a term
beginning April 1, 2016 and expiring March 31, 2021, and their names to be placed on
Exhibit "B."
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Can we also include that the last two names were alternates?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, she did say that.
MS. WILLENBRINK: I did.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay, thank you. So moved, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, second. Okay. It's been approved...I mean it's been moved by
Mr. Couch and approved...seconded by Ms. Balsa. Any further discussion? Seeing
none, all those in favor, signify by saying "aye."
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: All those opposed?
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, okay. So let the record show seven "ayes," one "no," and one
excused.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Balsa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, and White.

NOES:

Councilmember Hokama.

EXC.:

Councilmember Guzman.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution approving the
nominations.

CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you very much. Okay, Ms. Willenbrink. I think Real Property
Tax Review Board. Is that where we're at?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
MS. WILLENBRINK:
Your Committee is in receipt of correspondence dated
January 28, 2016, from the Mayor, transmitting a resolution, a proposed resolution
entitled appointing...Appointment of a Member to the Real Property Tax Review Board
for the County of Maui, along with the completed application for the nominee. The
purpose of the proposed resolution is to approve or disapprove the Mayor's nomination
of Scott Innes to the Real Property Tax Review Board for a term beginning on
April 1, 2016 and expiring on March 31, 2021.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Buck?
MR. BUCK: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Mr. Innes is a resident of Maui County for the last
14 years. He would like to give back to the community by doing public service. He is
a veteran and a Native American. He's also a self-employed real estate agent. And
he's been active in the community. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Buck. Questions for the Administration? Mr. Hokama?
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Chairman. Does this gentleman handle any
illegal short-term rentals or timeshares or STRs?
MR. BUCK: Not...I would have to get back to you. I don't have that answer for you,
Councilmember Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Has he made any real property tax appeals in the last five to
ten, or ten years? Has a history of having any issues with RPT?
MR. BUCK: I don't have the answer for you right now, Mr. Hokama. I'd have to get back to
you with the answer.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. So are you aware of any experience he has with our
County real property system and our appraisal process, our annual evaluation
processes to help him be able to perform in this real property committee?
MR. BUCK: I would have to get back to you on that. I'm not sure what the answer is to that.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Buck. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Any other concerns from Members? Mister...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: . . .(inaudible). . . defer. Chair? Oh.
CHAIR VICTORINO: With no objections, I'm going to defer this one -COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --okay, to the February 29, 2016 meeting. And I hope you guys all
come back, 'cause I'm going to need your help. Excuse me.
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS (excused: GCB, DSG).
ACTION:

DEFER pending further discussion.

CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Moving on to the Salary Commission. Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, Chair. Your Committee is in receipt of correspondence dated
January 28, 2016, from the Mayor, transmitting a proposed resolution entitled
Appointment of Members to the Salary Commission for the County of Maui, along with
completed applications for the nominees. The purpose of the proposed resolution is to
approve or disapprove the Mayor's nominations of Harold Ames and Kelly Swanson to
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the Salary Commission for terms beginning April 1, 2016 and expiring
March 31, 2021.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Mr. Buck?
MR. BUCK: Mr. Ames is...I'm sorry. The applicant, Mr. Ames is interested in serving on a
board or commission, on commissions to...he has an interest in public service and
specializing in, to support the wellness of the family and Maui residents. He's quite
active in the community. He's involved in various organizations. Ms. Swanson is a
realtor on the...here, is from Upcountry. And she is also is willing to volunteer to be
on this Commission. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Questions for the Administration? Seeing none,
recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Recommendation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Willenbrink, please.
MS. WILLENBRINK: If there's no further discussion, your Chair will entertain a motion to
approve the nominations of Harold Ames and Kelly Swanson to the Salary Commission
for a term beginning April 1, 2016, expiring March 31, 2021, and placing their names
on Exhibit "B."
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So move.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: It was moved by Mr. Couch, seconded by Ms. Baisa. Any further
discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor, signify by saying "aye."
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Any "noes?" Let the record show eight "ayes," and no "noes," and one
excused.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, Hokama, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Guzman.

ABSENT: None.
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ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution approving the
nominations.

CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Willenbrink, that brings us to a close except for those that we
deferred. Is that correct?
MS. WILLENBRINK: For the various nominations. We still have Item No. 2.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Item No. 2.
MS. WILLENBRINK: So if you would defer this item until the 29th we can move on to
Item No. 2.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I'm going to defer this whole thing to the 29th?
MS. WILLENBRINK: That is correct. That way we could possibly do one Committee report.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, wow. Okay. . . .(inaudible).. . come back from...
MS. WILLENBRINK: We will be checking on that.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well, I'd like to check on it now, please.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman? Chairman?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: If I may, during your break when you take this into
advisement and consideration, Chairman, I would ask, also have you please consider
if there will be some requests to split votes, that you take that into account as how you
want to approach it at the Council level, Chairman. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I...we already went through that once so yes, I'll be looking forward to
that. Why don't we take a quick break. I'd like to...well let's...if I finish PIA-22 [sic]
that's separate, right?
MS. WILLENBRINK: That's correct.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Why don't we finish PIA-22 [sic] which are the three following
boards and commission nominations: one for the Kula Ag Park Committee,
Trevor Tokishi; Maui Redevelopment Agency, Ashley Lindsey; and again, for the Urban
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Design Review Board, Harry Hecht. Okay. So, Ms. Willenbrink, would you like to
start on those?
MS. WILLENBRINK: I'm a little confused, did you want clarification on defeiling the entire
matter now or did you want -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Not yet.
MS. WILLENBRINK: --just defer and we will take that up at the next meeting?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Recess. . . .(gavel). . .
RECESS: 11:17 a.m.
RECONVENE: 11:21 a.m.
CHAIR VICTORINO: . . .(gavel).. . The Public [sic] and Intergovernmental Affairs Committee
will reconvene. My plan is, ladies and gentlemen, is to complete what we have
approved or disapproved to this point as one Committee report, and then the others
that we deferred to the 29th of this month would come under a second report, whether
approved or disapproved at that point in time. So what I'm going...my main motion
will be, and if I'm correct, Ms. Willenbrink, is to approve all of those boards and
commissions that we approved or disapproved today.
MS. WILLENBRINK: That's already been done.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
MS. WILLENBRINK: And the others that are scheduled for the 29th have already been
deferred, so you can move on to Item 2.
CHATR VTCTORTNO. Okay. So you guys understand -UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --how this is working, okay?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: We're clear.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. I just wanted to be clear. You know I get to this point, I just
don't want a mistake. Yes, thank you, Mr. Couch. Okay.

ITEM PIA-2(22): NOMINATIONS TO BOARDS, COMMITTEES, AND COMMISSIONS
(KULA AGRICULTURAL PARK COMMITTEE, MAUI REDEVELOPMENT
AGENCY, URBAN DESIGN REVIEW BOARD) (CC 15-5)
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CHAIR VICTORINO: PIA-2(22), this is three boards: one is the Kula Ag Park Committee, one
is the Maui Redevelopment Agency, and the other one is the Urban Design Review
Board. Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes. The Committee is in receipt of correspondence dated
January 28, 2016, from the Mayor, transmitting a proposed resolution entitled
Appointment of a Member to the Kula Agricultural Park Committee for the County of
Maui, along with a completed application for the nominee. The purpose of the
proposed resolution is to approve or disapprove the Mayor's nomination of
Trevor Tokishi to the Kula Agricultural Park Committee for a term expiring on
March 31, 2020.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Buck?
MR. BUCK: Yes, Mr. Chair. The Mayor's Office is happy to submit the name of
Trevor Tokishi to the Kula Agricultural Park Committee...commission. He's with the,
with a Federal credit union and he's going in as a agriculture banker. He's quite
active in the community. And he was, previous experience is with the General Plan
Advisory Committee. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Buck. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. I would like to speak in support of
Trevor's nomination. He's an interesting young man. He's more involved of course
with the credit union, kind of a banker type, but I got to know him very well when he
was on the GPAC and he was a really good member, very loyal, showed up to all the
meetings, and tried very, very hard to be, you know, a good contributor to what was
going on. And I think it'll be very good to have somebody like him with that
background on the Ag Park Committee. 'Cause, you know, there's a lot of things that
involve finances in farming so I think he brings good skills. And he's a good kid.
Thank you. Of course everybody's a kid to me 'cause I'm old.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I beg to differ with you. They're just younger than us, that's all. Okay,
thank you, Ms. Baisa. And I concur wholeheartedly, I've known Trevor for -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
CHAIR VICTORINO: --many, many years not only through the credit union but outside of
the credit union. I've known the family for many years, and he brings a real good
perspective and will work awful hard, very committed young man.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, yes.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And I wish we had more like that. So any other discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And thank you, Chair. So I've seen him I know around, at
the different credit union gatherings and what have you. But I was...first thing I said
well what farm does he run and what kind of agriculture does he grow? And when I
Googled, it was like bank, what, credit union, what? But I spoke to Mr. Yamamura,
Ken Yamamura and he said no, we need a person -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --like this on this -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --particular commission, you know, with banking and
financial knowledge. So I get it. And as Ms. Balsa said farming, you know, finances
for farming and stuff, so in support. And but it kind of threw me for a loop to see a
credit union for ag park, but I understand why now. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Very valuable part of the whole Kula Ag Park program. Yeah. So any
other questions or...yes, Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No question, Chairman. I speak in support of the nominee.
One thing I would say what I appreciate about Mr. Tokishi and for those that have had
the experience to get to know the gentleman, is his love for his community. And I can
say one thing that I appreciate about credit unions, if you notice their basic mission is
their customer base is their community members. It is a community-based
component, whether you want to call it the old tanomoshi philosophy or whatever you
had from the old days, credit unions still continue to espouse the benefits of
community helping one another. And I think that is something that with the ag park
component is exactly what this County had always intended it to be, part of the
community. So Mr. Tokishi's involvement for me is one that is needed, and second I
find it to, we'll look forward to the greater successes from it. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Any other comments? And I'll add this, credit
unions have been the backbone of our community for many, many years. And they
were really formed when--no offense--banks would not help the farmers and others in
the communities. And that's what, when neighbors used to get together and say let's
kumpang our money, pool our money and then we can do things together. And
Federal...I mean credit unions throughout this State and throughout the nation have
become an integral part, if I'm correct, Mr. Hokama, an integral part of our whole
financial system. They're not a bank, their members own 'em, they're members shares
and not board of directors and all like big banks would be. So I'm proud to support
not only what he does but other credit unions, but more importantly he's been one
that's been very active within the farming community so he brings a good perspective.
So I think we've got a great catch, guys, let's approve this baby. So anything else? If
not...
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thanks for using that word, kumpang, I haven't heard that
for -CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh, sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --years.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, recommendation please.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Recommendation?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, thank you, Chair. If there's no further discussion, your Chair will
entertain a motion to approve the nomination of Trevor Tokishi to the Kula
Agricultural Park Committee for a term beginning April 1, 2016...and expiring, I
apologize, expiring March 31, 2020. And placing his name on Exhibit "B."
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So move, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: It's been moved by Mr. Couch, seconded by Ms. Baisa to approve the
nomination of Trevor Tokishi to the Kula Agricultural Park. Any further discussion?
If not, all those in favor, signify by saying "aye."
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed? Let the record show eight "ayes," no "noes," one excused.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, Hokama, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Guzman.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution approving the
nomination.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, moving right along. Please, miss...for the Maui Redevelopment
Agency, Ms. Willenbrink.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, Chair. Let me find my place here.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, no problem.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Your Committee is in receipt of correspondence dated January 28th,
from the Mayor, transmitting a proposed resolution entitled Appointment of a Member
to the Maui Redevelopment Agency, along with a completed application for the
nominee. The purpose of the proposed resolution is to approve or disapprove the
Mayor's nomination of Ashley Lindsey to the Maui Redevelopment Agency for a tem.i
beginning on April 1, 2016 and expiring on March 31, 2021.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Buck?
MR. BUCK: The Mayor's Office is happy to submit Ashley Lindsey to...sorry, I'm... to the
Maui Redevelopment Agency. She is a property manager, quite active in the
community, volunteers at the Bailey House Museum, and is interested in serving for
her love for the...because she loves Maui and cares what happens to it. And she grew
up here, has grown up, actually has grown up here on the island of Maui and then
there things that they've experienced and understand what Maui is about and that
can't be replicated. And she wants to be sure that the island of Maui stays the island
of Maui. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Buck. Ms. Balsa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. I'd like to speak in support of the
nomination. You know I noticed on her résumé and of course I knew this before, that
she is a 2014 Ka Ipu Kukui Fellow which tells me that she has enough background to
be an asset to this group, so I'm in support. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And she's a Maui girl.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: I concur completely with what Ms. Balsa said. It's good to see that
we're getting some of the Ka Ipu Kukui folks getting involved in government, that's the
whole idea for that program. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Any other comments or questions?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman?
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: One question please. So, Mr. Buck, how much do you know
about this Marlin Land Company... Land Corporation that's basically a Florida entity
and its role in this community?
MR. BUCK: I currently do not have any information on the Marlin Land Corporation, but I
can get back to you on it.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I'm just curious, you know, if they're developing things on
this island, if they're managing things on this island, I'm more curious about that
influence on Ms. Lindsey than anything else, so that's the base of my question. Thank
you, Chairman.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Does anyone else have a concern? I mean I know this young lady, I
know what she stands for. I'm not sure about the company. I've not done a lot with
them so I cannot speak about what they do. But...yes, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And I completely share the concerns of
Mr. Hokama also, and my question was does this company have any bearing within
the MRA and, you know, any ties or what have you? So I guess there's...our question
is not so much the character of the person herself but just the affiliation in the
business aspect of it I have questions to. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: I just want to remind the Chair that we have...and the Members, that
we have members of the redevelopment agency, people who own land in Wailuku in
the redevelopment agency area, and also business owners. So I think that's part of
the reason for having the redevelopment agency there. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Couch. Any other discussion? If not, I'll make my
recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Recommendation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mister...I mean Ms. Willenbrink, excuse me.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes. If there is no further discussion, your Chair will entertain a motion
to approve the nomination of Ashley Lindsey to the Maui Redevelopment Agency for a
term beginning April 1, 2016 and expiring March 31, 2021, and placing her name on
Exhibit "B."
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So move.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: It was moved by Mr. Couch, seconded by Ms. Baisa. Any other
discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor, signify by saying "aye."
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed? Let the record show eight "ayes," one excused.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Carroll, Cochran, Crivello, Hokama, and White.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Guzman.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution approving the
nomination.

CHAIR VICTORINO: And finally we go to the Urban Design Review Board. Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes. Your Committee is in receipt of correspondence dated
January 28, 2016, from the Mayor, transmitting a proposed resolution entitled
Appointment of a Member to the Urban Design Review Board for the County of Maui,
along with a completed application for the nominee. The purpose of the proposed
resolution is to approve or disapprove the Mayor's nomination of Harry Hecht to the
Urban Design Review Board for a term expiring on March 31, 2019.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Buck?
MR. BUCK: The Mayor's Office is proud to submit Harry Hecht as, for the Urban Design
Committee [sic] and we've brought up his background and credentials earlier, so no
more additional comments. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Anything you would like to ask of...beyond the fact that, I
guess, Mr. Buck, the question begs to be asked can this gentleman serve on two
boards? Mr. Buck?
MR. BUCK: If I may, I will refer that to Corp. Counsel.
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: If it's a factual issue, I have no idea. I mean does he have the time or not.
According to his résumé he's retired. But whether he has the time to serve, I can't
answer that. You have some members who serve on two boards.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. I think we deferred his for the last...
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: No.
CHAIR VICTORINO: No, we did approve, okay. All right, then I'm going to make my
recommendation without further discussion.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Recommendation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, thank you, Chair. If there is no further discussion, your Chair will
entertain a motion to approve the nomination of Harry Hecht to the Urban Design
Review Board for a term expiring March 31, 2019.
CHAIR VICTORINO: And put it on Exhibit "B" yeah?
MS. WILLENBRINK: And placing his name on Exhibit "B."
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So move, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Second.
CHAIR VICTORINO: It was moved by Mr. Couch, seconded by Ms. Balsa. Any more
discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes.
but on both of his applications
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And just a, maybe a fog
there's no signature on them. So I mean I assume he submitted this and that yes,
he's wanting to be a part of this, and we didn't just pick up his application with his,
without his approval on it or something. But I don't see signatures on either of his
applications.
MR. BUCK: So noted and I will forward that message.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Just a question for the, Mr. Buck. I'm not sure if he can
answer this. But was he the only qualified applicant, I mean to have him serve on two
boards?
MR. BUCK: Thank you for the question, Councilmember. I'm not really sure. I wasn't really
a part of the process to submit the names so I couldn't answer that question right
now, but I could get back to you.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Yes, Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And I'm speaking in support of this
nomination provided that we get the signature on both actually before the, before it
comes to Council. If we don't get the signatures, I don't think we could support it.
Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: You heard the request, Mr. Buck. Can you make sure that is taken
care of?
MR. BUCK: Yes, I heard the request, Mr. Chair, and I'll be sure to get, the message gets
forward.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay, and the other concern. Okay, please. All those in favor, signify
by saying "aye."
COUNCILMEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Opposed?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Let the record show one, two, three, four...five "ayes," and two "noes."
No, wait. One, two, three, four, five, six...six "ayes" and two "noes," and one excused.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair Victorino, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Carroll, Cochran, and White.

NOES:

Councilmembers Crivello and Hokama.
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EXC.:

Councilmember Guzman.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution approving the
nomination.

CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Do we have to do anything more, Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. FRIAS: Mr. Chair, could you confirm the no votes, please?
CHAIR VICTORINO: The no votes were two, and they were Ms. Crivello and Mr. Hokama. So
six-two, with one excused, okay? Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Do we have any...yes?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, sorry. For Mr. Buck at the Administration, for all
these...and Ms. Baisa brought this up in regards to the political affiliation.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Is there a certain amount I guess that you're looking for
within these boards and commissions? Half-half, you know, three-three-three or is
there a certain formula that you're looking for in the political affiliation demographic I
guess? The Charter says...does it give...just says what, balanced or equal -MR. BUCK: Balanced.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --something. Okay.
MR. BUCK: And we try to balance it, but I'll refer that to Mr. Kushi.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: One minute, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I only ask and I'm just reiterating what Ms. Baisa had asked
to get complete applications, meaning on that political affiliation line. I went through,
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we have 36 applicants, 22 of them have blanks, none's, which I guess that's
acceptable to say none and not NNAs. So how are we balancing this with these blanks
and not applicable's here?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Kushi?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And that's a lot, 22 out of 36 of these applications. So that's
just my -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Page 54.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --reiteration on that point.
MR. KUSHI: You know, Mr. Chair, I saw it somewhere in the Charter and I remember it
being there about...
CHAIR VICTORINO: No, you know what, just tell 'ern what page.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: I told 'em Page 54.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Fifty-four.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Section 13-2, No. 2.
MR. KUSHI: Yeah. It reads not more than a bare majority of the members of any board or
commission shall belong to the same political party.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So...
CHAIR VICTORINO: So when they put down none...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: But when you have blanks, how are you counting it?
CHAIR VICTORINO: When they put down none, how does that, what does that constitute,
Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: They're not counted. They're not...they don't belong to anything.
CHAIR VICTORINO: The one that's a blank, I understand that we need to get answers, but if
they put none...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I guess none's are okay.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, because there are people that have really no political affiliation.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair?
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CHAIR VICTORINO: They have to say?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Were I a lawyer in this case, I would say they would have to say none
if they have no political affiliation. If they don't fill it out, I think that's an incomplete
application, in my opinion.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: The application actually says that you have to say if you're a
registered card-carrying member of a political party. If not, indicate none or
independent. So it should be filled in with something.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And this is only referring to members of a political party that are
registered -CHAIR VICTORINO: Card carrying.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --and card carrying. So if you're not one of those, then you can
fill in none or independent, but you need to fill in something just so that we meet the
requirements of the Charter. This is a Charter requirement.
CHAIR VTCTORINO: So, Mr. Buck, you know, please again, forward that message. We've
said that to Mr. Molina in the past and it continues to happen. Any other questions
for Mr. Buck or Corporation Counsel before I adjourn this meeting?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I do. So...
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes, Ms. -COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So -CHAIR VICTORINO: --Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: --to what Ms. Baisa is saying and according to the Charter,
so the applications that we have that are blank are they valid?
MR. KUSHI: In that...
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CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: In that section about the political affiliation -COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yes.
MR. KUSHI: --if it's blank, I would assume that they are not a party member of any party. If
it's independent, there's no such thing as independent party. Not yet anyway. But
basically the Charter provision I think says you can't...if a nine-member commission,
you can't have more than six to any party. Six is...I mean five. You can't have more
than five on any political party.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So it's okay to leave it blank?
MR. KUSHI: In my mind, the application is incomplete.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Exactly.
CHAIR VICTORINO: So...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I don't know, I just pose that -MR. KUSHI: But again, you know, it's, you know...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: --but you know...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: ChairLinan?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: May I ask that you take the subject under advisement and
maybe work a consideration for the Committee to eventually consider? And I
understand the predicament we've put you in, Chairman. But if we just...we're going
to be technical, then let's be 100 percent. So all the foims that had no nominee
signature to me is automatically defaulted, invalid, and shouldn't even have been
presented to Council, and make it easier. Be consistent from the top down. Thank
you, Chairman.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well, what I'm going to ask the Administration, before this comes to full
Council, I would want these applications completed. If not, then at Council we would
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probably turn and disapprove some of these applications or these nominees.
Mr. Buck?
MR. BUCK: Would that include the...I know, I understand about the signature part but also
the political affiliation?
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
MR. BUCK: Okay. Just for clarification, I know what to tell the Administration. Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: I'm answering the question right now, yes. Okay. Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Chair. You know it, that brings up the subject
of whether these boards...the current boards and commissions are in compliance,
because as we consider these nominations each time that comes around, I don't recall
us ever reviewing the makeup of the existing board or commission. So if we're
required to have a balance on each of these boards, it would appear to me that the
Administration should be coming back to us not only with the complete application
forms but also a review of the current makeup of the board from a political standpoint
and making suggestions as to how that balance can be obtained.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Ms. Willenbrink?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, Mr. Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: I would like to make sure we draft a letter to the Administration
requesting a breakdown of the entire boards and commissions...commissioners who
are presently serving and to get a political affiliation of each one.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Got it.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Does that satisfy you? Now I don't know what we can do when
we get it but -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chair?
CHAIR VICTORINO: --please find out. Yes, Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, I recall in the past that the Committee was made,
presented with up-to-date status of all boards and commissions including political
affiliations, whether it was independent or none, and as well as reference to, at the
State statute or the County Code on what gave the authorization for such a committee
or commission, and which member if by law is created to fill a specific discipline. That
was always presented annually to the Committee, and I don't know why we don't
currently have it, including the date of appointment, the expiration date of the
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appointment, and the committee report that authorized the appointment. That was all
on one sheet of paper for every single board and commission the Council takes action
on.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Point of clarification, Mr. Chair. We do have that, and every time it's
updated, it is sent to all of the Members. And it lists...I can tell you what it lists. That
is our iisL, diaCs noi. from the AciminisLraLion.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Oh, okay. Well then we have a good list, Chairman, that the
Committee has -CHAIR VICTORINO: 'Cause you can check online.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --kept with.
CHAIR VICTORINO: It's there, it's all online.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Yes, we have it. And it was recently updated this past month.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Great.
MS. WILLENBRINK: It lists the members, the party affiliation, the district, the expiration
date, the date of Council meetings, and what the CR and reso numbers are. It
references Charter sections, MCC sections, and a number of other things. And that is
sent to the Members every time it's updated.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Chairman. I think your Staff does a great job.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah.
MS. WILLENBRINK: It's Tammy. It's all Tammy.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Tammy. We appreciate your hard work,
Ms. Frias.
CHAIR VICTORINO: No, and I will add that still send out that letter because of all these that
have come with no, you know, and that all applications henceforth will have to have
something put in there or we will not accept the application.
MS. WILLENBRINK: As complete.
CHAIR VICTORINO: As complete, that's correct.
MS. WILLENBRINK: And what about the, having it by the next Council meeting? Did you
want that included?
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CHAIR VICTORINO: That would be nice, yeah, if that can be done, yes. Okay. Yes,
Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, is there any chance we can get that list? I know it's online but
in the binder so that when we're going through it, it probably end up being...
CHAIR VICTORINO: You of all people, Mr. Couch, ask that question? I mean you, Mr. Tech?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Well, it would be in the...it should be in the Granicus but we, this
Committee isn't on Granicus, at least this meeting wasn't -COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yes, it is.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --that I could find. Oh, I looked for it the other day.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: No, it's here.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: It just must have gone on then. Okay, sorry, my bad.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Tech.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Mr. Kushi had something.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Kushi, you have something you wanted to add?
MR. KUSHI: No.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay. Sorry.
CHAIR VICTORINO: All right. Okay. Are we good?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And just...yeah, and real lastly, Chair, if you don't mind. So
I counted eight blanks and then the two, Mr. Hecht's, no signature pages. Just eight
blanks.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Got it. I got it.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, so it'll be taken care of. And from this point forward, you know,
make it a note in the minutes of the meeting that no Chair will accept applications if
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they are not signed and political affiliation, or if it's an incomplete app. Ill just leave it
at that.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: As long as it's incomplete.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah. It's not completed, and that way it makes the Administration,
Mr. Buck, more cognizant of what they need to be getting done. Okay?
MS. WILLENBRINK: Chair, Staff will include that in their review when it comes in.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Anything else? Ms. Willenbrink, are we done?
MS. WILLENBRINK: There does not appear to be anything else to discuss today.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Well, I don't know, I just wanted to make sure. All right, ladies and
gentlemen, we only had to use half day, not a whole day. I want to thank all of you for
your manao today. Thank you, Mr. Buck. I know you work very hard. Tell Ms. Oana
I said she did an excellent job, Mr. Kushi. Not that you don't do a good job, but she
did an excellent job. And to all my Members, I want to thank you for being here. You
know you bring a lot of manao, you bring a lot of good questions to the table. This is
important, you know, we all contribute. And I apologize, my voice has not been very
good, but it's life is that way.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: It's been a blessing.
CHAIR VICTORINO: Don't worry, Couch, paybacks are you know what. You know I was just
trying to be professional, Mr. Chair, but Mr. Couch would not allow it. Anyhow, with
no objections, the meeting of the Policy and Intergovernmental Affairs Committee is
now adjourned. . . .(gavel). . .

ADJOURN: 11:52 a.m.

APPROVED:

MICHAEL P. VICTORINO, Chair
Policy and Intergovernmental Affairs Committee
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